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    ST. JULIE CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL - ECCLESTON



   03/09/2021

Dear Parents, 
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Welcome Back!
A very warm welcome back to school, I hope you had an enjoyable summer. The children all look refreshed and have made a great start to their learning and the staff are all excited about the wonderful opportunities ahead of us this year. It has been a particularly memorable start to the new school year given the relaxing of many of the previous Covid restrictions meaning we can return to many of our traditional ways of working and begin to get back to that true family feel of our school community. Mrs Finney and the kitchen staff have been delighted to serve the children at the kitchen counter once again and the children have enjoyed working in groups again within their classes. This morning I was able to welcome the children back to school in our Key Stage assembly – still in smaller groups than normal and with windows and doors open but wonderful to share an assembly on being part of a school family with the children together.
Next week we will welcome our new Reception class children into our school family.  They will be attending for a short Stay and Play session with one parent on Monday or Tuesday, wearing their new school uniforms, in place of our usual transition which could not take place in July.
The children have been reminded during the week about appropriate footwear and the fact that hair must be tied back if it is shoulder length or longer for all children and nail varnish removed.  May I remind parents that for health and safety reasons no jewellery should be worn including earrings.  

Dropping off/picking up
The systems now in place for the start and end of the day appear to be working well. Thank you for your patience as teachers re-adjust to the new hometime routine. It was lovely to see our parents back on the playground and thank you for moving off from the doors promptly to ease congestion.

We have allowed for getting in to routine this week and kept gates open until 9am but be aware that from Monday gates will be locked at 8:55am as planned so all children must be in school by 8:50am. If a child is not present when the register is called they will be marked absent and recorded as late on arrival.
A reminder of the times of the school day:

Drop off from 8:40 – 8:50am at Brooklands Road or Church car park dependent on surname as before.

Pick up at 3:15pm
Gates will be locked at 8:55 so please ensure you arrive on time. 

Anyone arriving after 8:55am will need to enter via the main entrance and will be marked late. 

Home time: Gates will open at 3.15pm for a parent/grandparent to collect their child/ren from their classroom. All teachers will release children from their classroom door in turn as they see an adult they recognise. The children and staff will not have done this for over 18 months now – so please be patient. We want to ensure all children leave safely and go with the correct adult. We ask that where possible you come forward in a queue, collect your child and then move away – to ease congestion please leave the school grounds as soon as you have collected your child. 

Please do not approach the class teacher at this time with queries – please phone the office to make an appointment.
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Growing Together – whole school theme
We have marked our return to school with a celebration of the theme “Growing Together.” As mentioned above, it supports the children in our school community in coming back together after a second academic year of disruption caused by the COVID pandemic. The infants have been reading Errol’s Garden by Gillian Hibbs, Year 1 and Year 2 have been reading The Secret Sky Garden by Linda Sarah and Fiona Lumbers, the Juniors have been reading The Promise by Nicola Davies and Laura Carlin and everyone is reading the poem My Lonely Garden which is from TAKE OFF YOUR BRAVE: POEMS JUST FOR YOU written by Nadim and illustrated by Yasmeen Ismail.
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The texts focus on a child’s desire to impact on the natural world around them through rewilding, and on building a sense of community through interacting with nature in shared spaces. Each section will build children’s knowledge of the importance of plants, trees and flowers to people and wildlife in the local community and engage children in positive acts of change to support rewilding in their local area. It will also support the learning we will be doing in preparation for the Climate Change Conference in November.
We will be holding a celebration day on Friday 10th September (next Friday) and so all children can come to school wearing their own green and brightly coloured clothes (non -uniform but no football kits please).

COVID restrictions

Whilst many restrictions have been eased, we are still very aware of COVID in our local area and so some controls will remain in place and we ask for your continued support in keeping our school community safe:

Twice Weekly Testing: all staff continue to test for COVID twice a week. Test kits have been distributed after school to encourage families to also test twice a week. 
Hand and Respiratory Hygiene: all staff and children are encouraged to wash their hands regularly and to use hand sanitiser. Catch it / bin it / kill it when coughing or sneezing is reinforced with the children.

Enhanced Cleaning we will continue to be in place.

Ventilation: we encourage all rooms to have windows open to allow good ventilation into classrooms, the hall and offices.

Vigilance for Symptoms: if staff or children have any of the following symptoms: a high temperature, new, continuous cough or loss / change to sense of taste or smell, they should self-isolate and take a PCR test immediately to confirm if they have the virus.

Face Coverings: though no longer required in school they are still encouraged on public transport, and all staff and visitors are welcome to wear them whilst in school. We still encourage all children and adults to maintain social distancing where possible.

If numbers of Covid cases should rise in our school community then some restrictions can be reinstated.

A letter was emailed today from St Helens Director of Public Health with answers to questions about testing and isolation which I urge you to read and to refer to over the coming weeks.

Anyone who tests positive for Covid-19 MUST isolate for 10 days. If a member of your family does test positive for Covid, I would be grateful if you could inform school and please ensure that other family members test daily so that we can monitor any potential spread of the virus in school.
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Packed lunches
For children having a packed lunch I encourage you to not send in too much food. We are a Healthy School and so a sandwich/wrap, fruit and one small treat is sufficient. Children can bring in a healthy snack for break times and infant children continue to receive milk and fruit. 
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Food Allergies

Please take care not to include nut based products in lunch boxes as we have several children in school who suffer from nut allergies.  We encourage the children to bring a healthy snack of fruit or toast for break time (no cereal bars please).  If your child is bringing grapes, please ensure that they are sliced down the middle lengthways.
Coats 

As we know the weather can been extremely changeable so could you please ensure that your child comes in a coat every day. Due to the current situation and emphasis on ventilation we continue to use the outdoors as much as possible so will be outside even if cold or light rain.

A reminder that children should NOT bring a bag into school. PE kits should be in a small drawstring bag and NOT a backpack. Children just need their school reading book bag, water bottle and lunch box if applicable.
Swimming Lessons Year 6
It has been almost 2 years since we could take children in the Juniors for swimming lessons – initially due to the closure of Parr Baths for repairs and then due to Coronavirus. At last we are able to recommence lessons. Year 6 will begin their swimming lessons on Thursday 9th September, and every Thursday afternoon until 21st October, at Queen’s Park Leisure Centre in St Helens. A letter with full details has been sent out – please ensure you return the consent form and pay for the cost of the coach via School Money.
PE kit

As we return to indoor PE lessons using the gymnastics equipment in the hall, children will need indoor and outdoor footwear. Therefore, children MUST have a pair of pumps for in the hall (these can be bought cheaply from most supermarkets) and a cheap pair of trainers for outdoors. If your child can’t fasten laces then trainers must have Velcro fastening.

Website

Teachers will be updating the school website with details of every class’s learning for the next term and classroom routines.  Weekly bulletins and holiday lists are always available on the website.
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Water bottles

Please remember to send a water bottle in to school with your child so that they can remain hydrated throughout the day. Juice is not permitted.
Dinner Money

School meals are now priced at £12.50 per week.  All payments must be made via School Money.  The school catering staff have asked for 2 weeks notice of a change from packed lunch to hot meal or vice versa.
Fishy Friday

Children who have a packed lunch can choose to have Fish and Chips on a Friday. Infants don’t need to pay but for Juniors there is a cost of £2.50 which must be paid online at School Money. For catering purposes, please ensure that you do email the school office (Infants and Juniors) if you wish to have Fishy Friday.

[image: image8.jpg]A

Eco-Schools
Eco-Schools Silver Award



Milk Money

Milk money is now due for all infants who have school milk.  The total for the year is £6 and must be paid via School Money.
“A caring family school, where we learn, grow and walk in the footsteps of Jesus.”   
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St Julie pray for us, protect us and bless us.
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(Office) 0151 477 8586

(Fax) 0151 477 8151

Matthew.vaudrey@knowsley.gov.uk 
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